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Forest of Imagination 

Y1 and Y2 invited pupils only 

World Book Day  
Celebrations 

Dress up as a favourite 
book character 

   
Jasper Class Swimming  

Lesson 
 

     

     

 WHAT’S ON NEXT WEEK  

 KEY: WHOLE SCHOOL YEAR GROUP SPECIFIC OTHER 

+ONLINE SCHOOL CALENDAR  

REC—Crystal 98.7% Y4—Amethyst 100% 

REC—Pearl 97.7% Y4—Jasper 93.0% 

Y1—Amber 94.7% Y5—Emerald 95.7% 

Y1—Jade 96.7% Y5—Onyx XX% 

Y2—Opal  99.3% Y5—Sapphire 95.3% 

Y2—Topaz 97.0% Y6—Obsidian XX% 

Y3—Diamond 99.3% Y6—Ruby 99.3% 

Y3—Garnet 96.0% Y6—Tiger’s Eye 98.7% 

OVERALL TOTAL: 97.1%  

 SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

http://WWW.WHITEKNIGHTS.WOKINGHAM.SCH.UK
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/news-and-events/whiteknights-calendar/


  DATES FOR THE DIARY  

Thursday, 6th March 
Forest of Imagination 
Y1 and Y2 Invited Pupils Only 

Friday, 7th March World Book Day 

Tuesday, 11th March— 
Monday, 17th March 

Scholastic Book Fair in School 

Thursday, 13th March 
Forest of Imagination 
Y1 and Y2 Invited Pupils Only 

Monday, 17th March Chick Hatching Programme  Arrive into EYFS 

Wednesday, 19th March Year 1 Visit to Dicdot Railway Centre 

Wednesday, 19th March 
Lara Drama Final Show (Rec—Y2) Last Session 
Before Easter Break 16:00 

Wednesday, 19th March Reception Height and Weight Checks 

Thursday, 20th March 
Jasper Class Final Swimming Lesson Until 
After Easter Break 

Thursday, 20th March Reception SPLAT 13:45 in The School Hall 

Friday, 21st March 
Lara Drama Final Show (Y3-6) Last Session 
Before Easter Break 16:00 

Monday, 24th March 
Last Week of Whiteknights Led Extra  
Curricular Clubs  

Friday, 28th March 

Chicks Leave EYFS 
Deadline for returning Science Posters for 
Science Week Competition  
Forest of Imagination—Y1 and Y2 Invited 
pupils only  

Monday, 31st March 
Year 3 and 4 Dress Rehearsal for the Spring 
Production 
Little Gems Parent Meetings 08:30—10:30 

Tuesday, 1st April 
Year 3 and 4 Spring Production to Parents 
09:30 

Tuesday, 1st April 
Year 3 and 4 Spring Production to Parents 
13:45 

Wednesday, 2nd April Year 3 SPLAT 14:00 in The School Hall 

Wednesday, 2nd April Parent Meetings 15:40—18:10 

Thursday, 3rd April Egg Rolling Competition (Pupils Only) 

Thursday, 3rd April Parent Meetings 16:00—18:30 

Friday, 4th April Easter Bonnet Parade (Pupils Only) 

Friday, 4th April 
Last Day of Term. School Closes Promptly at 
13:00 No ASC club. 

Tuesday, 22nd April Staff and Pupils Return to School 

 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES 
Spring 2 Term 2025 

WHITEKNIGHTS HAS 
JOINED THE NET   
ZERO ACCELERATOR 
PATHFINDER  
PROGRAMME! 
 
Read more about this 
exciting new initiative 
in school.   

 ABSENCES CAN NOW BE LOGGED VIA 
THE ARBOR APP: 

 
  If your child is unwell and unable to attend school, you are 
  now able to log same-day absences using the Arbor app.  
 
  To record an absence, click on the Quick Actions button  
  (≡) at the bottom left hand corner in your app, and then 
  click Attendance. From there, click the green Log  
  Absence button.  
  
  Please ensure you provide a reason for the absence,  
  including any symptoms your child is experiencing. Once 
  the absence is logged in Arbor, school will approve or  
  reject the absence.  Approved absences will appear in  
  the Attendance tab of your Arbor App. School will follow 
  up all absences that are rejected. 
   
  For further information, please  click on the link below:  
  How to report an absence in Arbor 

 WORLD BOOK DAY: 
 
  Whiteknights will be celebrating  
  World Book Day on: 
 
  FRIDAY 7TH MARCH and would love  
  children to dress up as their favourite book character –  
  and if possible, bring a book in with them that features  
  their character. There will be activities happening in   
  school on Thursday 6th and Friday 7th March, and small  
  prizes will be awarded for children  who have thought  
  about their book character – it is not about the most  
  expensive shop-purchased outfit, it is more about  
  individuality and creativity. 
 
  The theme of World Book Day this year is ‘Read Your  
  Way’, and will encourage children and young people  
  to read for fun to improve their lives. Evidence shows that 
  children are more likely to read if they enjoy it,  
  so World Book Day encourages them to ‘Read Their Way’ 
  and celebrate their choices. With levels of reading  
  enjoyment currently at an all-time low, it’s more  
  important than ever to get children excited about reading 
  for fun, unlocking the proven benefits of better wellbeing 
  and improved learning across the school curriculum. We 
  believe we are already helping children at Whiteknights by 
  providing library books they love to read – evidenced by 
  the well-used copies and the enthusiasm for their library 
  visits! 
 
  All your children have today been issued with their £1  
  World Book Day token, which can be used in book shops – 
  but can also be redeemed at our Scholastic Book Fair  
  which will be in school from 3pm to 4pm on Tuesday 11th 
  March until Monday 17th March. For parents new to   
  school, this is an opportunity for you to buy books for your 
  children and raise funds for the school to buy books.  
  These purchases will cost you a little more than buying  
  from Amazon or Ebay, but if we meet our sales target then 
  50% of every purchase goes towards  books for the  
  classrooms and the library! 
 
  We look forward to seeing some  
  wonderfully imaginative characters on  
  Friday 7th March. Meantime, click on this  
  link: 
  https://www.worldbookday.com/families/ 
  to get more information about World Book Day. 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/news-and-events/news-bulletin/leading-the-way-to-net-zero-whiteknights-joins-the-net-zero-accelerator-pathfinder-programme/
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/19947254592029-Logging-absences-on-the-Parent-Portal-and-Arbor-App
https://www.worldbookday.com/families/


 

                       What's on the menu?    Monday  3rd March—Friday 7th March 2025 

 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES (Cont.) 

 

https://bookings.sport4kids.biz/sportsmanagement/courses/courses.htm?clientCode=SCHC-MACTV-WKS-4
https://bookings.sport4kids.biz/sportsmanagement/courses/courses.htm?clientCode=SCHC-MSPRT-WKS-4
https://bookings.sport4kids.biz/sportsmanagement/courses/courses.htm?clientCode=SCHC-FBALL-WKS-8
https://bookings.sport4kids.biz/sportsmanagement/courses/courses.htm?clientCode=SCHC-BAS-WKS-2
https://bookings.sport4kids.biz/sportsmanagement/courses/courses.htm?clientCode=SCHC-FBALL-WKS-7


 

 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES (Cont.) 

How will the posters be judged? 
 
We wish that everyone could be a winner, but we only have a limited 
number of  prizes. So, here’s the lowdown on what the judges at  
British Science Week will be looking for: 
 
 Creativity in approach – Innovative angle on the content or 

creative interpretation of the theme – don’t be afraid to think  
  outside the box 
 Content – Clear, accurate and informative about a STEM  
  topic 
 Effective communication – presented and communicated in an  
  engaging way. Member of the British Science Museum  
  Association will shortlist entries, and a panel of judges will select 
  a winner in each  
  category. The two runners up in each category will be uploaded 
  to our Facebook page and the public will decide on a ‘popular  
  vote’ winner. 
 
What are the prizes? 
 
Prizes for the 2024 competition winners included: 
 
Cool Cat Chem Cards, 5-minute STEM books, Shape Aliens Game, At 
the museum jigsaw, A Day in the Life . . . Books, Shroot pouches, 
Memberships for My Science Clubs, MegaWatt Games, 
SuperQuesters: The Case of the Angry Sea STEM adventure books by 
QuestFriendz, A collection of Science Works Books, Two space-
themed 3D building playsets, Our Living Planet Book, WWF adoption 
pack, Annual subscription to Save My Exams, A 12 month subscription 
to Alfresco learning.  
 
Prizes may vary by age and category and by availability and we  
reserve the right to make changes to the prizes.    

 



 WHOLE-SCHOOL NOTICES (Cont.) 
 

Guardian Consultations – April 2nd and April 3rd 2025  – in the School Hall 
 
Bookings for December’s Guardian Consultations will go ‘live’ on Arbor  
From 0700 on 04.03.2025 and closes at 1200 on 27.03.2025.   
 
Please book early and within that timeframe to avoid disappointment.   
 
Once the bookings have closed on Arbor, you will need to contact the class teacher directly.  
The school office will forward any email requests but cannot make any adjustments without 
the class teacher’s involvement. 
 
We will continue to hold the 10-minute consultations in the school hall.  Space will be  
sufficient for teaching staff and guardians; however, we do request that pupils and siblings are 
not brought to the consultations.  This is not just a matter of space, more that consultations 
between guardians and teachers lead to a more focused and elevated conversation about your 
child and their progress. 
 
As always, if you have a concern or a query about your child, you do not need to wait until the 
consultation to raise it.  You are always welcome to contact the school office who will arrange a 
meeting with yourself and the class teacher separate to the consultation.  Equally, if your  
10-minute consultation raises the need for further conversation, you can contact the school 
office to arrange a follow up meeting. 
 
Please note that for separated parents we are unable to accommodate separate consultations.  
We welcome both parents to the consultation or for the parents to liaise and communicate  
directly with each other.  Please refer to our website for our Separated Parents Policy for  
further information: 
  
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/school-info/policies/    
 
Mrs Reynolds can authorise individual meetings, however specific requests will need to be 
emailed to her via the school office using: 
 
 admin@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/school-info/policies/
mailto:admin@whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk


 GROUP-SPECIFIC NOTICES 

NURSERY : Notices and Reminders 

RECEPTION : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 5 and YEAR 6 : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 1 and YEAR 2 : Notices and Reminders 

YEAR 3 and YEAR 4 : Notices and Reminders 
 YEAR 3 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 3 TERMLY OVERVIEW 
 YEAR 4 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 4 TERMLY OVERVIEW 

 YEAR 5 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 5 TERMLY OVERVIEW 
 YEAR 6 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 6 TERMLY OVERVIEW 
 YEAR 5 TRIP TO HENGISTBURY HEAD 8TH MAY 2025: We still do not have enough contributions for this trip to go ahead! We 

solely reply on parental contributions to cover the coach costs.  Please pay as soon as you possibly can, so we can determine if 
this trip will go ahead.  

 
  Thanking you in advance for your cooperation.  

Pearl Next week 

 NURSERY TERMLY LETTER 
 NURSERY TERMLY OVERVIEW 

 NURSERY KNOWLEDGE ORGANISER 

 YEAR 1 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 1 TERMLY OVERVIEW 
 YEAR 1 HOMEWORK SCHEDULE: 

 YEAR 2 TERMLY LETTER 
 YEAR 2 OVERVIEW 
 YEAR 2 DT: Children will need a small cuboid shaped box 

in school for next Monday, 3rd March. This will be for 
our DT lessons this term. 

 YEAR 2 STEMBOTICS WORKSHOP FRIDAY 21ST MARCH 
2025: Please pay £12.00 via Scopay by end of play  

  today, 28th February 2025! 
   

 RECEPTION TERMLY LETTER 
 RECEPTION TERMLY OVERVIEW 
 RECEPTION KNOWLEDGE ORGANISER 

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-3-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-3-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-4-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-4-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-5-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-5-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-6-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-6-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Nursery-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=5
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Nursery-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Feb-2025/Nursery-Knowledge-Organiser.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/f3315b9999/Year-1-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=1
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-1-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-2-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=3
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Year-2-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/5b1b3be501/Reception-Letter-Sp2.pdf?vid=1
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Curriculum/Year-Group-Overviews/Spring-Topic-Overviews-and-Parent-Letters/Reception-Overview-Sp2.pdf?vid=2
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/assets/Documents/Newsletters/2024-2025-Newsletters-and-Supporting-Documents/2024-2025-Supporting-documents-for-newsletters/Feb-2025/Were-going-on-a-Bear-hunt-KO-25.pdf?vid=3


COMPOSER OF THE WEEK 

 

 

PSHE CONNECT    

USEFUL LINKS 
SCHOOL FORMS SCHOOL MEALS TERM DATES 

   Shining a spotlight on school life and pupil achievement 

 CELEBRATING WHITEKNIGHTS 

This half term we are  
working on:   

CONNECTING TO OTHERS 

LEARNER SHOWCASE : SCHOOL LIFE , NEWS AND LEARNING  ACHIEVMENTS 
Discover the latest school news, including classroom highlights, sporting events, school trips and more, click on the links below:-  

 

“The most basic and powerful way to connect to  
another person is to listen.” 

 
This week we have 

enjoyed returning to 
the compositions 
of  Mozart while  

listening to Rondo 
Alla Turca. Originally 
composed as one of 
3 movements, this 

third and final  
movement is now 
often played on its 

own.  

 NO NEWS THIS WEEK.  

https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/key-information/important-school-forms/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/parents/school-meals/
https://www.whiteknights.wokingham.sch.uk/key-information/term-dates/


 

WHITEKNIGHTS PARENT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION  

NOTICE BOARD 



 

 

Where does it all go? 
 

All Grade A clothes consist of being 100% wearable, in good 
shape and colour with no marks or stains and these will be sent 
to shops just like the second-hand shops we have in the UK. We 

supply shops in Russia, Ukraine, Poland, Lithuania, The Czech 
Republic and many more countries where they will be resold to 

help those struggling communities. 
 

All Grade B clothing and school wear would go further afield to 
our partners in Africa, Ghana, Cameroon and The Ivory Coast 

and may be over-washed, slightly misshapen or have small 
marks on. Any bedding that is donated also gets a second lease 

of life by being used as dust sheets for painting garages and 
shops or cut up for rags in car washes – so a massive 85% gets a 

second use. 
 

Closer to home and here in the UK, all new underwear including 
new socks are given to our charity partner, Hands On London, 
whose volunteers distribute these to our vulnerable homeless 

people on the streets of London. Similarly, any sleeping bags are 
donated to our homeless charities and we have recently donat-

ed a generous supply to The Spitalfields Crypt Trust. 
 

We quite often receive new balls of knitting wool which we pass 
on to our ladies at The Samaritans who in turn pass on, free of 

charge, to other knitting enthusiasts who make soft toys for chil-
dren and donate them to paediatric hospitals and children’s 

charities; nothing is wasted. 
 

Is there a volunteer who would like to help maintain the clothes 
bank? Please contact the WPCA f you would like to help! 

 

whiteknightspca@gmail.com  

Whiteknights  
Primary School 



UPCOMING DATES: 
 
Be sure to save these dates in  
your diary: 
 
23rd May: Summer Fair and Sports Day 
18th July: Happy’s Circus visits the school 

The easiest way to support the WPCA is to sign up to  
easyfundraising! WPCA get cashback everytime you spend 

online with a huge range of high street brands. We have been 
registered with easyfundraising for many years and have raised 

over £3700 through them. We currently have 78 supporters 
registered, it would be great if we could get to over 100! 

 
In February, with their FRee £2 Appeal, if you register to  

support us via their app, we'll get £2, plus when more than 10 
people register, we'll get more bonus funding! So let's see if we 

can make 100 supporters by the end of the month! Further  
information about how to register and get the app can be found 
here: https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/easyfundraising-app?
utm_campaign=pmc&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_medium=so

cial&utm_content=pta-bonus-feb-wa1  
 

Once registered, you don't even need to use easyfundrasing if 
you don't want to - we get the £2 donation just for you  
registering. However, it would be great if we could use  
easyfundraising to raise even more money for WPCA! 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/easyfundraising-app?utm_campaign=pmc&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_medium=social&utm_content=pta-bonus-feb-wa1
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/easyfundraising-app?utm_campaign=pmc&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_medium=social&utm_content=pta-bonus-feb-wa1
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/easyfundraising-app?utm_campaign=pmc&utm_source=whatsapp&utm_medium=social&utm_content=pta-bonus-feb-wa1

